BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 10 November 2014

	


	Present

	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Smith, Cllr Bonds and Mrs Shapland.

Miss T Weaver (Parish Clerk)



	202/2014/15
	Apologies


	Received from Cllr Gilbert.



	203/2014/15
	Questions from the Public


	None received.

	204/2014/15
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman reminded Members that the Royal British Legion would be holding its 2 minute silence on The Square at 11:00am on 11 November 2014.
The Chairman informed Members the Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) would be holding a Seminar with guest speaker Sir Nick Harvey MP on Friday 28th November 2014 from 9.30am to 1pm at Goodleigh Village Hall.  If anyone is interested in attending further details can be obtained from the Parish Council office.

The Chairman thanked Members for attending the Remembrance Service on Sunday 9 November at St. Brannock’s Church.  It was a good service and an excellent Parade.



	205/2014/15
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 211/2014/15, as he is a Director on North Devon Homes.
Cllr Mrs Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 213/2014/15, as she is the Vice-Chair of Braunton Youth Club.



	206/2014/15
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	207/2014/15
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 October 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 27 October 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 20 October 2014 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 4 November 2014 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	208/2014/15
	Police Representation
	The Chairman welcomed Sergeant Paul Jones and PC Malcolm Kirk.
PC Kirk reported that 25 crimes were reported during October, which has increased by 15 crimes compared with last year’s statistics for October.  Three of the crimes reported last month were burglaries of commercial premises including James Benning Estate Agents, Shore Sight and South Fork.  Enquiries into these burglaries are still ongoing but the police hope to have a positive result shortly.  There has also been an increase in reports of domestic violence and assault.
Kings Acre have introduced dropping off and picking up points to make the environment safer for children.

Cllr Mrs Chesters suggested that the Council reduces the frequency of police reports to quarterly rather than monthly.

RESOLVED: That the Police to provide a monthly written report and to attend meetings quarterly.

(N/C)



	209/2014/15
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £3,870.71
(b)  RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for October 2014 be received and noted.

(N/C)



	210/2014/15
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the action sheet be noted.

(N/C)



	211/2014/15
	Braunton Flood Update
	The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to bring item 13 ‘Braunton Flood Update’ forward to this point to allow the Council’s Flood Warden to give his report.

Cllr Spear declared an interest.

a. Flood Warden Update

The Chairman welcomed Ben Byrom, Braunton Parish Council River Warden and Simon Tattersall, representative for local businesses.

Ben Byrom provided a brief update regarding progress with flooding matters in Braunton.  The Braunton Community Emergency Plan (CEP) has been used as a template model across the country.  Devon County Council have provided funding for four sand bunkers in Braunton, which have been incorporated into the CEP.  Some businesses affected by the 2012 floods have fitted their premises with flood gates.  Businesses are currently trying to draw down funding to get the entire street fitted with flood prevention measures.
There are still outstanding issues with Tesco Superstore breaching their planning conditions and North Devon Council is currently enforcing this.  Once these works have been resolved there should be a secondary channel which will ease the volume of water if a flood occurs in the future.

There are also issues with the culvert at Hordens bridge which is currently partially silted.  The Environment Agency were under the impression that this would clear naturally once the water level increased but the weeds in the culvert are holding the silt in place.  The flood plain behind Cawthornes is still silted up and needs to be cleared by the Environment Agency.

The holding tank at Velator Way owned by Devon County Council is 75% silted at present but the County Council do not have the funds to clean it out.  A second tank also at Velator owned by the Environment Agency is partially silted and the EA have a three year plan to clean the tank out.
Simon Tattersall has been working on helping small businesses to get insurance cover.  Mr Tattersall explained that the government made an agreement with insurance companies to ensure that businesses were offered cover at a reasonable premium, but this does not affect the excesses and some covers have excesses of £10,000 plus.  The domestic insurance cover has been replaced with Flood RE but this does not extend to commercial premises.  

MP Nick Harvey recently attended a briefing with the British Insurance Brokers Association (BIBA) and as a result of this meeting he has issued an early day motion at Westminster.  Mr Tattersall offered to forward the link and a list of MPs to the Parish Council.

The Environment Agency’s flood maps for Braunton were not currently up to date and this also causes problems when trying to obtain insurance cover.  George Arnison, from the Environment Agency has offered to provide a letter to specific properties on request to help with insurance cover.

b. Braunton Surface Water Management Plan (SWMP)
The Jacobs SWMP for Braunton was commissioned by Devon County Council.  It was needed to provide evidence to draw down future funding to implement flood prevention measures in the village.  

The report details several flood preventative measures some more feasible then others.  The likelihood of these measures being implemented are worked out using a score system.  

The report found that the drain that runs the length of South Street is 80% silted up.  A recommendation in the report is to unsilt the entire length of the drain.  A further consideration in the report is to place a pump in Caen Street, which could be easily operated in the event of a flood.  It was noted that one of the main causes of Caen Street flooding is that the street is lower than the river and when the river water levels rise it pushes water back up through the drains in Caen Street.  Ben Bryom explained that there is new technology which would help to cap off the out flow pipe in these circumstances.  It was suggested that this information should be passed on to Devon County Council for consideration.

Ben summed up that the South Street drain would be cleared out but all other recommendations contained within the report would be subject to available funding.  

The Chairman thanked Ben Byrom and Simon Tattersall for their informative reports.

RESOLVED: That

a. the Parish Council writes to Martin Hutchings DCC and requests a Multi-Agency debrief meeting to discuss the ongoing progress of flood prevention measures in Braunton and the recommendations within the Jacobs SWMP.

b. the Parish Council supports a suitable measure to be implemented on the out flow pipe and prevent river water being pushed back up into Caen Street, during high water levels.

(N/C)



	212/2014/15
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	213/2014/15


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that Devon County Council had now surrendered its lease at the Yard over to the Museum of British Surfing.  The Museum of British Surfing is currently redecorating the building to enable the Braunton Youth Club to use it.  Until the works have been completed the Braunton Youth Club will be using the Vivian Moon Centre.

The Braunton Library will be submitting an application to be part of the pilot scheme under the Mutual Trust.

Devon County Council commissioned a Peer Review from the Local Government Association to provide an independent assessment of safeguarding arrangements.  The scope of the review was defined by the Local Government Association’s Safeguarding Children Peer Review offer. It specified areas of focus which will help to provide assurance that the County are meeting the requirements of the Improvement Notice that was issued by the Department for Education (DfE) following the outcome of Ofsted inspection of DCC’s arrangements for the safeguarding of children in April 2013. The areas of scope the Peer review focused on:

· Overall improvement since the inspection, how to ensure it is sustainable and that corporate support is effective;

· The effectiveness of the MASH and the early help offer including the contribution of partners;

· The quality of practice, care planning and supervision for children in need of protection;

· The voice of children and young people in their care and service development;

· The effectiveness of the quality assurance system;

· The quality of multi-agency practice in undertaking assessments for children in need of Early Help and the effectiveness of the support they receive as a result.
Cllr Mrs Chugg tabled a list of scheduled drainage works to the road network in Braunton, attached as Appendix A.
Boundary review is currently out for consultation it is proposing a reduction in County Councillor from 62 to 60 this should not affect Braunton.



	214/2014/15
	Report from North Devon District Councillors


	Cllr Lucas reported that the Licensing Committee was fairly quiet at present.
District Cllrs reported that the Crematorium had secured funds for a new Crematorium to be built and this would be going out to Procurement shortly.



	215/2014/15


	Velator Quay
	Cllr Lord informed Members that the contractor will be on site during the first week of December to finish off the coastal path works.  
Further works to be carried out include refurbishment of the lifebuoy and an adjustment to the pontoon to prevent it from tipping at certain tide levels. 



	216/2014/15


	Consultations

	a. Devon County Council Tough Choices – Proposals for budget savings for 2015/16 in Waste Management.
RESOLVED: That

i. the Council respond that by introducing further charges for the disposal of domestic waste at recycling centres will lead to an increase in fly-tipping across the County and subject District Councils to further cost in removing the fly-tipping.

ii. The Council instructed the Clerk to request an extension to enable it to consider the County Council’s proposal to terminate recycling credits for textiles.

(N/C)
b. Devon County Council Tough Choices – Highway Review

RESOLVED: That this item be deferred until the November Additional Council meeting.

(N/C)
c. Devon County Council – Gateway to Northern Devon - A Strategy for the North Devon Lind Road.

RESOLVED: That this item be deferred until the November Additional Council meeting.
(N/C)


	217/2014/15
	Friends of Braunton Library
	The Chairman and Vice-Chairman explained that they were no longer able to be the Council’s representatives on Friends of Braunton Library due to their other commitments.  The Chairman read an email received from the Friends of Braunton Library Acting Chair suggesting that Cllr Mrs Shapland and Mrs Chesters take the role of Council representative.
It was noted that the Council should not be told who to nominate as representatives to outside bodies.

RESOLVED: That Cllr Mrs Shapland and Mrs Chesters be appointed as Council’s representatives on the Friends of Braunton Library Committee.

(N/C)



	218/2014/15
	Caen Street Car Park – Removal of tree root damage

	The Council considered quotations provided by the following three companies to carry out the removal of tree root damage in Caen Street car park.

· LJ Developments Ground Work Specialists

· A&B Contractors Ltd

· Notts Contractors Ltd

RESOLVED: That LJ Developments Groundwork Specialist be appointed, at a cost of £4,249 plus VAT.
(N/C)



	219/2014/15
	Remedial Works to Caen River Bank 
	The Council considered quotations provided by the following three companies to carry out remedial works to the river bank adjacent to the Countryside Centre.

· LJ Developments Ground Work Specialists

· A&B Contractors Ltd

· Notts Contractors Ltd

RESOLVED: That LJ Developments be appointed to carry out the works, at a cost of £1,925 plus VAT.
(N/C)

RESOLVED: That Standing Orders be suspended to allow the meeting to continue past 10:00pm.



	220/2014/15
	Devon County Council Waiting Restrictions Amendment Order for Chaloners Road.

	RESOLVED: That the Council has no objection to the amended Waiting Restriction Order for Chaloners Road.
(N/C)



	221/2014/215
	The Local Government Boundary Commission for England – Consultation
	RESOLVED: That this be deferred until a future meeting.
(N/C)



	222/2014/15
	Annual Review Standing Orders and Financial Regulations
	RESOLVED: That the annual review of Standing Orders and Financial Regulations be deferred until the next Finance and Administration Committee meeting.

(N/C)



	223/2014/15
	Budget and Precept 2015/16
	Members considered the Council’s draft budget for 2015/16.

RESOLVED: That

a. the Council’s budget for 2015/16 be approved as detailed in Appendix B.

b. there be no increase in the Councils precept it remain at £120,282 for 2015/16.

(N/C)



	224/2014/15
	Parish Hall
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for the hire of the hall on 7 March 2015 to continue until 11:30pm and everyone to have vacated by 12 midnight.  It further RESOLVED to grant permission for the consumption of alcohol on the premises, subject to the relevant licences being in place.
(N/C)



	225/2014/15
	Village Green
	RESOLVED: That the Council will not grant permission for the Barnstaple Sticklepath Congregation of Jehovah’s Witnesses to use the Village Green, as hire conditions are for local charity use only.

(8.1.1abs)



	226/2014/15
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (l) were received and noted.




The meeting closed at 10:10 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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